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Two Important Events to Keep in Mind –
Christmas Party on Dec. 19, Clergy-Religious 

Appreciation Dinner on Jan. 28   
     

	 At our next business meeting on Monday, December 14we will 
be having lite refreshments before we start.  So, please come early 
and enjoy some lite food and extra fellowship prior to the start of 
the meeting.  The meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. and the refreshments 
will be there by 7:15 if not earlier.
     This month we will be celebrating Christmas, and we certainly 
hope you have had a good Thanksgiving to start the season.  Our 
Council Christmas Party will be on the Saturday the 19th.  Our 
PKG and chief chef Jim Bradbury promises an exceptional meal 
featuring prime rib with all the trimmings.  And, we will have 
entertainment featuring Christmas carol singing.  So, please get 
your tickets early and come join us for this special evening.
     As we look ahead to January we have a Clergy and Religious 
Appreciation dinner scheduled for Thursday the 28th.  We are in 
the process of getting this set up, so if you can help out please let 
me know.  We are currently looking for someone to help organize 
this.
     Then in February, Lent begins and so does our special Fish Fries.  
This is our major fund raiser for our council, so please helping 
here.  Many hands make for lite work.
     And, please continue to pray for the success of our council, that 
we will find the membership and manpower we need so that we 
can continue to fulfill our commitments and be the strong right 
arm of the church.  The harvest is plentiful, but the laborers are few.  
     And, here is wishing you and your family a most happy Christmas 
season and a very prosperous New Year.
Vivat Jesus
John C. Kirk, Jr.

COUNCIL 5300 KEEPS CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS
AT THE CHRISTMAS BOUTIQUE ON DEC. 6th

By Rich Scholl, Advocate & Community Director
 
	 The Christmas Boutique will be held at the St. Raphael’s Parish 
Hall on Sunday, December 6 open from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
	
	 Come on by and support your Council in keeping Christ in 
Christmas. You can purchase Christmas cards that help recipients 
reflect on the real meaning of Christmas. Think of giving these cards 
as evangelization, which Pope Francis has urged us to do. Cards are 
available in packages of 10 to 24 cards for $6 to $9. You can get them at 
any time from Bill Fuhrer at 683-4236.
	
	 Also, you can purchase Olive Wooden Crosses made by Middle 
East Christians. For each $10 Cross, $5 is donated to the Middle 
East Christian Refugee Fund organized by the Knight of Columbus 
Supreme Council, and $5 goes to Council 5300 to purchase a new cross 
for sale. 100% of the $5 donation goes to relief efforts. The Relief Fund 
will give some hope to Christian refugees, our brothers in Christ, 
at Christmas time. These people are the descendents of the original 
communities of believers established by the Apostles. Available from 
Rich Scholl any time at 964-6384.

PRAY
for Deceased & Loved Ones

 
Miracles Can Happen

When You Pray!!
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

 

 

 

 

  

KNIGHTLINE 5300

December 2015

December 1 -19 Tuesday - Sunday

Christimas Tree & Decorated Wreaths Sale Begins
Boy Scout Troup 105 in Charge
Sat. - Sun. Open 9 a.m. - 9 p.m.
Mon. - Fri. Open 6 p.m. - 9 p.m.

December 6 Sunday Second Sunday of Advent

December 6 Sunday Christmas Boutique & Marketplace, Parish Hall, 8 a.m. - 2 p.m.

December 7    Monday Officers’ Meeting, Parish Hall, 8 p.m.

December 8 Tuesday The Immaculate Conception of the Blessed VIrgin Mary

December 13 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m - 11 a.m.

December 14 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

December 19 Saturday Trustees Christmas Party, 5 p.m. - 8:30 p.m., Parish Hall Council 5300 Function

December 25 Friday The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas)

January 2016
January 1 Friday New Year’s Day - Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God

January 4 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Parish Hall 8 p.m.

January 6 Wendesday Day of Remembrance & Healing for Cancer

January 10 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

January 11 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

January 28 Thursday Clergy and Religious Appreciation Dinner, Parish Hall, 6-9 p.m.
   Open to Everyone!

February 2016
February 2 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Parish Hall, 8 p.m.

February 8 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

February 9 Monday Business Meeeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

February 10 Wendesday Ash Wednesday

February 12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 p.m.

February 14 Sunday 1st Sunday of Lent - St. Valentine’s Day

February 19 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 p.m.

February 26 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 p.m.

December 1, 2015, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, 
P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-0065. Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate. Neither the 
Editor nor the Council may agree or disagree with opinions expressed within this publication’s articles and neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of advertisers. 
Knightline 5300 deadline is the 20th of the month for the following month’s issue. Subscription price included in dues.

Joe T. Kovach, Knightline Editor,
E-mail: joetk79@cox.net
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Chancellor’s Report
SK Mario Cervantes, Chancellor

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS
George B. Gritt    December 2

Rev. John W. Higgins  December 5

Msgr. Jon F. Majarucon December 7

Msgr. Stephen N. Downes December 8

Paul H. Coyne December 9

Catarino C. Valenzuela December 10

Roy F. Schrader Jr. December 18

Joseph M. Bauer  December 22

Melvin Hueston December 23

Rev. Joy Lawrence Santos December 23

Ruben Perez  December 24

JESUS December 25

Ramon San Vicente December 25

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYER. Thank you.

•	 SK James DeLarvin, who has been diagnosed with hot spots 
in his throat and mouth. His cancer is coming back again.

•	 For Pauline Brokaski, wife of SK Fred Brokaski
•	 Bro. Don Sweet, open heart surgery to replace a valve and a 

single artery bypass
•	 SK Tom E. Puerling, who is suffering from rectal cancer
•	 SK Brian Klinge
•	 SK Roy Schrader
•	 SK Larry Torres
•	 Bro. Teo Nungaray who is suffering from pancreatic cancer
•	 Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cahill
•	 SK Al Meckelborg
•	 Eileen Pando, widow of SK Joe Pando
•	 Bro. Roy Fong, who is suffering from Parkinson’s disease
•	 Camille Moynihan, widow of SK John Moynihan
•	 David Schrader, son of SK Roy Schrader
•	 For District Deputy Ray Centeno’s father
•	 SK Joe Duwell and his wife Ruth
•	 For Christian Franzen, nephew of Deacon Wayne Rascati
•	 Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh
•	 Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera
•	 Joe Vampola, brother of SK Mark Vampola
•	 Sr. Teresa Meza, sister of SK Jose Meza
•	 Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix Sanchez
•	 Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels
•	 Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
•	 SK Garvan Kuskey, Past President of Serra Club
•	 For Father Frank Colburn
•	 For Father Tomas Ellis
•	 For Randy Ganske
•	 For Ray Rodman, Monica’s father, who is having medical 

problems
•	 We also should be praying for our priests and deacons who 

are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual community.
•	 For the repose of the soul of PGK John V. Vogel who passed 

on to his Eternal Reward on August 8, 2015.  Our heartfelt 
condolences and prayers go out to John and his wife Janelle 
and family in this time of loss.  May the Perpetual Light 
shine upon him.

•	 For the repose of the soul of Pat Schrader, wife of SK Ray 
F. Schrader, Jr., who passed on to her Eternal Reward on 
August 26, 2015.  Our heartfelt condolences and prayers go 
out to Pat and her husband Ray and family in this time of 
loss.  May the Perpetual Light shine upon her.

•	 For the repose of the soul of Aggie Gauthier, wife of SK 
Robert J. Gauthier, who passed on to her Eternal Reward on 
Monday morning, Sept. 28, 2015.  Our heartfelt condolences 
and prayers go out to Aggie and her husband Robert and 
family in this time of loss.  May the Perpetual Light shine 
upon her.Services to be Saturday morning, Oct. 3 at St.Rita 
Church in Portland, Oregon.

Pro-Life Report for October 2015
     
    Each year we make a nice contribution to support Project 
Rachael (or Rachel’s Vineyard) in Italy, the home country 
of our organization’s namesake.  And, the woman who 
coordinates Project Rachael in Italy is a local woman who 
grew up here in Saint Raphael’s parish, Monika Rodman 
Montanaro.  
     Her life’s journey has taken her from here to Italy and to 
run this ministry over there for those women and couples 
who are recovering from having had an abortion and who 
now seek the healing graces offered by the church.
     Please continue to pray for an end to abortion, for the 
success of the Project Rachael healing ministry, and for the 
overturn of the recently passed Physician Assisted Suicide 
bill.  
    We will have a petition signing after all Masses at Saint 
Raphael’s and Saint Marks churches on December 5 and 6 
to repeal the Physician Assisted Suicide bill.   Please sign 
a petition, and help collect signatures after the Masses if 
you can, so we can overturn this recently passed anti-life 
legislation.  DGK Chris Arnault is heading this up for us.  
Thanks, Chris.

John C. Kirk, Jr. - Pro-Life Director
Goleta Valley Knights of Columbus
805-570-5908 - jckirkjr@aol.com
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Happy 84nd Birthday on Dec 18th

Roy Francis Schrader, Jr.

	 Roy Francis Jr. and Pat Schrader, and 
family came to Goleta, Ca., in 1970 from South 
Fork, Pennsylvania and became members of 
St. Raphael Parish. Thanks to his Knights of 
Columbus sponsor, Grand Knight Elmer J. 
Schmitz, Roy became a Knight on Jan. 4, 1971 
and a 4th Degree on March 3, 1973.
	 Born in St. Michael’s, PA., on Dec. 18, 
1931 his parents Roy Sr., and Mary also were 
proud parents of sons Robert, James, Arthur, 
Alexander and daughters Louise and Mary Jo.
Roy and Pat met in 1952 while Pat was in the 
U.S. Navy and Roy was in the Naval Reserve. It 
didn’t take them long to realize that they were 
meant for each other as they were married 3 
weeks later (June 6, 1952) in the Naval Base 
Chapel in Charleston, South Carolina.

Roy and his wife Pat. 

	 For 3 years Pat worked at the Naval 
Base Headquarters Office while Roy was 
serving 3 years in the U.S. Army at Ft. Hood, 
Texas before being discharged.
	 They are blessed with 4 children, 6 
grandchildren and 5 great-grandchildren. 
Proud parents of Debra 61, Roy III 60, David 
55 and Christopher 44; proud grandparents of 
David Jr., 33, Ryan 32, Drew 31, Sarah 30, Keri 
30 and Megan 15; proud great grandparents 
of Evan 5, Madeline 4, Addison 2, Mason 1 
1/2 and Charlize 5 months.
	 Wife Pat Louise (Jones) was born in 
Pittsburgh, PA., and has a sister Shirley. Pat 
worked for her son Roy III at his company, 
Schrader Engineering in Goleta for 18 years.
Roy worked for Santa Barbara Research and 
Raytheon before retiring in 1989. For 10 
years after he retired Roy did beautiful wood 
working and also drove a school bus for 5 
years.
	 Roy and Pat have enjoyed taking 
8 cruises (Alaska, Canada, Mexico) and 
returning to Pennsylvania and ‘visiting’ 
Laughlin, Nevada occasionally.
	 Roy’s favorite hobby is playing blackjack 
while Pat loved reading and sewing. Pat died 
on August 26, 2015. 
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The above Nativity scene featured each year in the Church was built by the late Sam Catherina in 1961. Sam was building a new home for 
Mary and Dan Grant (County Supervisor) and the Grants donated the shakes and other lumber for this special Church addition. Al and 
Henry Borgaro, native Goletans and very active parishioners, did all the work each year in setting up the beautiful manger with the many 
statues with assistance from other parishioners. For years the complete Christmas Manger was stored at Henry and Georgia Borgaro’s home. 
Al stated, “The late Emma Kunze gave us the pine greens for many years and son Herb has supplied the hay for the manger since the beginning. 
Pastor Edward Hempfling originally wanted a full manger setting with all the animals and other statues, but space prevented that in 1961 
in the old church. Today little children leave personal messages to Jesus at the manger. The beautiful setting will remain in the Church from 
December 15 through Sunday, January 11 according to Luis Nungaray. Special thanks go to Luis and his helpers who do this special work of 
beauty each Christmas season. 



Happy 75th Birthday on Dec 8th 
Msgr. Stephen Noel Downes

December 2015, Knightline 5300, Page 6

Born: December 8, 1940 in Dublin, Ireland
Ordained Priest: May 1, 1966
Appointed Pastor of St. Raphael: August 1, 1987
Invested as a Monsignor: September 3, 1995
Served as Pastor for 15-years at St. Raphael
Pastor for 5-years at St. Mary’s in Palmdale
Since 2007 Pastor at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel

You have fulfilled the Ideals of Priesthood,
You have lived the Principles of Gospels,
You have earned the love and esteem of
    your parishioners everywhere,
To penetrate all secrets,
To heal all wounds,
To go from men to God and offer Him
    their prayers,
To have a heart of fire for chastity and
    a heart of bronze for chastity,
To teacah and to pardon, console and
    bless always.
WHAT A LIFE, FATHER STEVE!
And it has been yours among us,
O Priest of Jesus Christ!

This Special Tribute to Rev. Msgr. Stephen Noel Downes was

paid for by Joe & Geri Kovach

Father Steve

FAIRVIEW BARBERS

ALL TYPE CUTS · FOR APPOINTMENT PHONE 

967-6112

5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Jennifer, Andy, Larry, Sergio
137 No. Fairview Ave. - Goleta

In the Breeze Way
In Fairview Shopping Center

Since 1964

Advent Evening
With our new

Bishop Robert Barron!

During this Joyful Seasons of Advent
we invite you to come for

An Evening of Reflection and Prayer

Monday, December 7, 2015 at 7pm
San Roque Parish

325 Argonne Circle Santa Barbara 93105

To be following by hospitality
and a chance to meet our

Santa Barbara Regional Bishop...

RSVP to lisa@sbpr.org
or 805-569-1135

Suggested donation $10 per person

FYI- San Roque Parish offers a 5:30pm Liturgy for the
Vigil of the Immaculate Conception

Sponsored by San Roque Parish & Office of Religious Education in the Santa Barbara Region
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If You Run A Business 
You Will Want To Read This…

Legatus is an international organization of 
Catholic business leaders and their spouses 
who want to live their faith more fully and 
integrate their values into their businesses – 
no fundraising and no projects. The Santa 
Barbara Chapter meets each month for Mass, 
dinner, and a program designed to assist 
members in bringing their faith to the marketplace.

If you run or own a business or other 
organization, and would like to meet with 
other Catholic business leaders in this setting, 
visit the Legatus website at www.legatus.org 
or call Ed Leicht at (805) 681-0969.

 
 
If You Run A Business  
You Will Want To Read This… 
 
Legatus is an international organization of  
Catholic business leaders and their spouses  
who want to live their faith more fully and  
integrate their values into their businesses –  
no fundraising and no projects. The Santa  
Barbara Chapter meets each month for Mass,  
dinner, and a program designed to assist  
members in bringing their faith to the marketplace. 
 
If you run or own a business or other  
organization, and would like to meet with  
other Catholic business leaders in this setting,  
visit the Legatus website at www.legatus.org  
or call Ed Leicht at (805) 681-0969.  
 
 
 

Helpers and Items Needed for
Christmas Boutique and Marketplace
     Mark your calendars for Sunday, December 6, our Annual 
Christmas Boutique!  Back by popular demand is the 
Marketplace for vendors.  We invite parishioners and parish 
organizations to promote their products in the Marketplace!  
      Let us know if you are interested in setting up a vendor’s 
table for your goods.
     To make the Boutique a success, we need donations of 
NEW items to sell. We would like to offer a wide variety 
of unique gifts, one-of-a-kind hand-crafted items, theme 
baskets, Raffle and Silent Auction items, as well as baked 
goods. 
     We especially need gift items for children to buy in the 
Children’s Shopping Corner.  If you have NEW gift items to 
donate, or if you can solicit a gift certificate from
a business contact, please let us know. 
     Please bring your items on Saturday morning during set-
up.
      Proceeds will benefit Youth Ministry programs and Parish 
projects.
   Lots of volunteers are needed for Saturday set-up and 
during the Boutique. 
  Everyone’s participation is welcome and appreciated!  
Contact Barbara Bonsell, 967-0375.

   The Knights of Columbus 5300 would love if every Knight would contribute toward getting a needed used vehicle 
(Toyota RAVA4) for Father Richard.
   Past Grand Knight Bill Fuhrer, Past Grand Knight Jim Bradbury and current Grand Knight John Kirk hope Knights 
will make personal donations to help Father Richard.
Suggestions:
1). Check payable to Knights of Columbus, Council 5300 with notation on the check - for Fr. Richard’s car. Treasurer 
Joe Darga and Financial Secretary Vince Filippello will then mail one check from all the gifts.
2). Mail your gift directly to Father Richard at his current address and assignment at Bishop Manoque Catholic High 
School, 110 Bishop Manoque Drive, Reno, Nevada, 89511

Father’s email address is richzzi@hotmail.com
His cell phone: 857-260-9756.

Can You Please Help?
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O�ering Columbarium Niches for Cremated Remains 

Jason Womack • (805) 569-5483 or thm@sboldmission.org • www.thmsb.org 

New Pricing—niches for two urns starting at $5,000* 

New Memorial Oppotunities * Interest-Free Financing Options

*Included in each purchase are urns, niche-front engaraving, and committal services
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O�ering Columbarium Niches for Cremated Remains 

Jason Womack • (805) 569-5483 or thm@sboldmission.org • www.thmsb.org 

New Pricing—niches for two urns starting at $5,000* 

New Memorial Oppotunities * Interest-Free Financing Options

*Included in each purchase are urns, niche-front engaraving, and committal services

MARCH FOR LIFE
JANUARY 23, 2016

     Join the march to celebrate life and work for changes in the 
laws relating to the unborn, aged and infirm. The march is being 
organized by the Archdiocese of Los Angeles and will take place on 
Saturday, January 23, 2016 from 12:30 to 4 p.m.  The march will start 
at La Placita Olvera and end at City Hall at 1:30 p.m., where there 
will be food, entertainment, and a lineup of internationally known 
speakers including Nick Vujicic (born without limbs) and Patricia 
Heaton (actress).  
     There will be a Requiem for the Unborn at the Cathedral of 
Our Lady of the Angels at 5 p.m. Check onelifela.org for more 
information. Contact Rich Scholl at 964-6384 to coordinate 
carpooling. Spread the word.

American Queen Steamboat - Three-night BIG 
BAND Cruise ont he Lower Mississippi, plus one night 
(pre-cruise) at The Riverside Hilton and two nights (post-
cruise) at the Park Hyatt Regency. Feb. 18-24. Includes 
cabin, all meals, entertainment, some shore excursions and 
more. Starts at $1,199 (interior cabin), pp double for cruise 
AND hotel stay. Limited availability. Call trip Planner/
Tour Excort Joan Magenheimer at 967-5444. Leave name 
AND phone number. Itinerary, cabin prices, can amenities 
list are available when you call.
Call Max Keller, 967-8296, for “Day Trip” info., and Joan 
magenheimer, 967-5444, for “Extended Trip” info.

(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988
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Happy 58th Birthday on Dec 7th 
Msgr. Jon F. Majarucon

Born: December 7, 1957 in Mojave & baptized at
      Edwards AFB Chapel.
Ordained Priest: June 16, 1984
Pastor at Santa Clara Parish in Oxnard for 13 years
Invested as Monsignor in 2010
Spent 13 years as an Educator (high school), served in
     three different high schools as an Instructor, Coach,
      Department Chair, Chaperone, Asst. Principal,
      Vice-Principal, Curriculum Specialist, Principal
      and President.
Lifetime Member of the Knights of Columbus, Council
      750 in Oxnard. Joined when a teen following his
      father’s footsteps.
Presently the Chaplain for Goleta Valley Council 5300.
                               * * * * * * * *
One of nine children born to Felicito I. Majarucon and
Amerifina “Nina” Fuertes,  R.N.  Siblings: Phillip, Paula, 
Joseph, Jeanine, Patricia, Jamie, Jason and Felicity.
                              

* * * * * * * * *
Most memorable experiences as a priest:
1).  Met and talked to Pope John Paul II in Rome in 1989.
2).  Also met Cardinal Ratzinger (Pope Benedict).
3).  The day I visited Jerusalem.
                                * * * * * * * * * *
Msgr. Jon is the only 2nd Generation Filipino-American
Monsignor in America as his parents were born in Calif.
                                 * * * * * * * * * *
Msgr. had been a LAPD Police Chaplain for 15 years,
Certified Rescue Diver (Scuba), Private Pilot (multi-
Engine and instrumental IFR qualified, Plays a
5-string Bluegrass banjo.

45 Widows to Receive See’s Candy for Christmas 
By Joe T. Kovach, Knight since 1996
 
     Christmas gifts of See’s Candy from the Knights of Columbus 
Goleta Valley Council 5300 will be delivered to all the Widows of
our departed Brother Knights beginning December 10.
     Bro. Joe Darga, Treasurer, is in charge of KC volunteers who 
will be bringing the 1 lb. box of candy and a Christmas message
from Grand Knight John Kirk, Jr., to the widows’ home.  The KC 
members delivering the candy to the widows include Brad Bowen,
Raphael Cardenas, Joe Darga, VIncent Filippello, John Kestel, Joe 
Kovach and Jack Turney. This is the seventh year Bro.Darga has 
coordinated this  special KC annual gift to the widows.
     Widows who are to receive the candy include:
Mrs. Lee (Sam) Alfano,
Mrs. Joanne (Flemming) Andersson,
Mrs. Lucille (Donald) Aubrey,
Mrs. Jean (John) Barens,
Mrs. Kathleen (Benjamin) Beh,
Mrs. Adeline (Donald) Bunke,
Mrs. Harriet (Charles) Burke,
Mrs. Judy (Matthew) Campbell,
Mrs. Judy (John) Connors,
Mrs. Joan (James) Cota,
Mrs. Rachel (Salvadore) DeAlba,
Mrs. Shirley (Donald) Dettmann,
Mrs. Livia (Louis) Dodero,
Mrs. Dora (Jesse) Garcia,
Mrs. VIrginia (Julio) Gonzales,
Mrs. Barbara (Stephan) Hamilton,
Mrs. Yolanda (Joseph) Hazher,
Mrs. Nancy (Pablo) Herrera
Mrs. Shirley (Richard) Hopper,
Mrs. Marie (Frank) Mackey,
Mrs. Mary Ann (Patrick) Maloney
Mrs. Immy (Francis) Maruca,
Mrs. Laurie (Kenneth) May,
Mrs. Virginia (Matthew) Mayer,
Mrs. Judy (Walter) McCartney,
Mrs. Carol (William) McLafferty,
Mrs. Audrey (Joseph) Meitz,
Mrs. Gloria (Walter Jr.,) Merrigan,
Mrs. Helen (Ralph) Modugno,
Mrs. Julie (Leonard) Mooy,
Mrs. Dana Monique (David) Morelos,
Mrs. Camille (John) Moynihan,
Mrs. Eileen (Joseph) Pando,
Mrs. Eleanor (Joe) Paulazzo,
Mrs. Betty (Larry) Pietrzak,
Mrs. Chawa (Ygnacio) Ramirez,
Mrs. Judith (Jack) Savio,
Mrs. Norma (Elmer) Schmitz,
Mrs. Alma (Harry) Smith,
Mrs. Maggie (Edwin) Stapp,
Mrs. Jacquiline (Ronald) Stevens,
Mrs. Constance (Raymond) Tafelski,
Mrs. Lorine (Valdez) Taylor,
Mrs. Ria (Cornelius) Van Son,
Mrs. Janelle (John) Vogel.

This special tribute to Rev. Msgr. Jon Majarucon was paid for by
Geri & Joe Kovach
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EXPIRES 1/2/2016

EXPIRES 1/2/2016

EXPIRES 1/2/2016

EXPIRES 1/2/2016

EXPIRES 1/2/2016



Want to place faces with 
names? We are producing a 
new pictorial directory! There 
is no cost to our church. Each 
participating family receives a 
complimentary 8x10 portrait, 
a copy of the directory and 
will have the opportunity to 

purhcase additional portraits. We need your 
participation to make our directory a great 
success. VOLUNTEERS may sign up in the 
Parish Office.
PARTICIPANTS may sign-up for December and 
January photography sessions in 3 easy ways: 
1) Online at http://bit.ly/SRPortraits.  2) Sign-
up tables after weekend Masses (dates to be 
announced).  3) E-mail or call Debby Gerken, 
(805) 964-3824 or debbygerken@gmail.com.
We ask that our participants be registered 
Parishioners. If you’re not, we’ll assist you with 
this simple process!
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Join the Fun with Your Bingo Friends

S.B. Elks Lodge
150 N. Kellogg Ave.

Now Serving

Food!

BINGO AT THE ELKS

Every Thursday Night
Doors Open at 5:00 pm

Early Birds start at 6:30pm
“Buy-Ins” $20.00

Additional Packs $5.00

PICTORIAL DIRECTORY Domingo’s Café
5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655

Open 7 Days a week - 6 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Breakfast & Lunch Specials

Delicious Mexican & American Foods
Family Owned and Operated Since 1974

Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez and daughter Monica
owners of Domingo’s Cafe

Serving friends and visitors since 1974.
At present location since 2000,

previously at Orchid Bowl for 13 years
initially at San Marcos Bowl from 1974 - 87.

Photo by Thomas Mendoza

Knights of Columbus Color Corps at Our Lady of Sorrows Church 
taking part in Most Rev. Bishop Robert Barron’s special Mass.   

From left to right: Mike Donovan, Jim Garland, Jack Turney, Carlos
Valenzuela, Jose Meza, John Kirk Jr., Rafael Cardenas, Bill Fuhrer 

and Ed Barrier.
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Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Please call or visit graphicinksb.com for more information

Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus,

Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE

PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 931116-0064
Advertising Rates

Size Ad…..Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25 or $20 if prepaid;  

1/4 page… $45 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page…  $75 or $60 if prepaid; 
1 page…  $125 or $100 if prepaid.

Call Joe Kovach,
Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881 

	 KC member Dr. Charles William Owen became a 
4th Degree, the Patriotic Arm of the Knights of Columbus 
in the local area - the Junipero Serra Assembly.
	 Exemplications of the 4th Degree with Auxiliary 
Bishop Robert Barron officaiating was held on November 
7 at the Marriott Hotel in Oxnard.
	 Full Story will appear in the January issue. 

Congratulations
Dr. Charles Owen

Photo by Thomas Mendoza 



December 2015, Knightline 5300, Page 14

“ALLOW ME TO CRY WITH MY PEOPLE...”
Special Cross Made of Olive Wood

Being Sold for $10 at Christmas Boutique
By Rich Scholl, Advocate & Community Director

     In a letter earlier this year, Archbishop Jean-Clement Jeanbart of Aleppo, Syria, shared these words regarding the plight of persecuted Christians in 
the Middle East.  “Allow me to express sadness for our archdiocese...They have lost so many loved ones...Insecurity is wearing them down....homes that 
are destroyed, churches rendered unusable, shuttered businesses...an ancient city crushed...Allow me to be bitter when comforting countless parents 
mortified by the depression that robs their children of the basic necessities...(I) call on men and women of goodwill to hear our plea...all those who 
believe in the good and merciful God, and all those with compassion for the innocent...”  
     Respond to this plea by buying a Cross, made by Middle East Christians of beautiful olive wood for $10.  Of this, $5 reimburses the council for the 
cross purchase price and $5 goes to the Christian Middle East Refugee Relief Fund.  
     In  the word of John Paul II, “Do not be afraid” and order a cross to evangelize each of your children and grandchildren.  Keep one on your desk 
among the paper where it can remind you often of the sacrifice of our Saviour.  Call Rich Scholl at 964-6384 to order Crosses or see our booth at the 
parish Christmas Boutique on Sunday, Dec. 6 or at any Knights of Columbus function.

KC Council 5300 Is selling these & many others. Call PGK Bill Fuhrer to order or ask ?? - 683-4236
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2015 - 2016

Grand Knight  John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 570-5908 jckirkjr@aol.com

Chaplain Msgr. Jon Majarucon (805) 967-5641

Deputy Grand Knight Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

Chancellor Mario Cervantes (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb7@gmail.com

Warden Thomas Bauer (805) 258-1751

Advocate Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Recorder Frank Donohoe (805) 967-4224 fdonohoe@aol.com

Financial Secretary Vince Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@ cox.net

Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net

Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637

Inside Guard Rafael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggcon51@cox.net

Trustee - 3 Years James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 grandknight@kc5300.org

Trustee - 2 Years William Fuhrer (805) 683-4236 fuhrerklnsk@msn.com

Trustee - 1 Year Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 PatDonohoe64@yahoo.com

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net

Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net

Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Council Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

Family Director Vacant

Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com

Pro-Life Director John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com

Membership Director Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org

State Deputy Avelino Doliente (909) 434-0460 state.deputy@kofc-california.org

District Deputy Tim Coe (805) 757-0746 tcoe100@hotmail.com

District Warden Bruce Garcia (805) 964-8321 gar317@yahoo.com

Faithful Navigator Ed Barrier (805) 886-0190 ebarrier@att.net

Insurance Field Agent David Nordella (805) 450-4393 David.Nordella@kofc.org

Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIA YEAR 2015 - 2016

A - Akey to Breyman Carol Kuether (805) 967-8373 cgkuether@aol.com

B - Brokaski to Donovan Sandra Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@cox.net

D - Downes to Karr Roberta Coyne (805) 967-7880 coyn3SB@aol.com

K - Keller to McCartney Janet Page (805) 964-4187

M - McClenathan to Montross Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net

M - Morales to Perez Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775

P - Peyton to Schlesselmann Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 dazzlinganimals@cox.net

S - Scholl to Trautt Eleanore Paulazzo (805) 968-5240 eleanor.paulazzo@gmail.com

T - Turney to Zanolini Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398

Widows Joanne Andersson (805) 967-8645
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Troop 105 and Cub Pack 105 Announce
Christmas Tree Lot Sales November 28 thru December 19

By Bro. Ed Leicht

	 Boy Scout Troop 105 and Cub Pack 105, both of which are 
chartered by Goleta Council 5300, announce that their Annual 
Christmas Tree Lot opens on Saturday November 28. The tree lot 
is organized by Mr. Teo Gonzales with assistance from Brother 
Ed Leicht, Brother Tim Hogan and active parishioner Mr. Robert 
Zaida.  Sales will continue through Saturday, December 19 or until 
they run out of trees!  
	 Parishioners are always very supportive of this annual 
fundraiser, and the Scouts are hoping for a busy season this year, 
as there are only a few weeks to sell all the trees.  The Scouts will 
offer tree delivery and state-certified fire retardant at nominal 
charges.  Local businesses especially appreciate the fire retardant 
service; so if your place of work is not displaying a tree out of fire 
concern please send them to the Troop 105 tree lot.  Also for sale 
are wreaths, tree preservative, and tree disposal bags.
	 Discount coupons are printed in the Church bulletin at St. 
Raphael and in the Knightline.   Copies of coupons are accepted so 
feel free to hand them out to your friends, too.  
	 For more information on the Scout Tree Lot, please contact 
Brother Ed Leicht and Mr. Teo Gonzales via email:  treelot@
goleta105.com.  For more information on the activities of Troop 
105 (Scoutmaster is Brother Glenn Schiferl) or Cub Pack 105, visit 
their website www.goleta105.com.
	 This annual fundraiser helps the Troop offer subsidized 
summer camp fees to numerous boys and funds the operation of 
the Troop activities for an entire year.  Let’s support our Chartered 
Troop first by purchasing our trees and wreaths at their tree lot 
and second by telling our friends, coworkers, and local business 
owners.  Every tree, big or small, helps out the boys of Troop 105!

Patrick Burgess, Eagle Scout, is shown helping Ginny 
Scholl, wife of Bro. Rich Scholl, and grandson Angelo,

to pick out their Christmas tree.

Boy Scout Troop 105 & Cub Pack 105 

Christmas Trees 
November 28 through December 18 

Monday thru Friday: Noon to 9:00 pm 
Saturday & Sunday: 9:00 am to 9:00 pm 

St. Raphael Church Parking Lot 
5444 Hollister Avenue. 

— Certified fire-proofing available — 
— Local delivery available — 

 
 
 
 

Come on out and support the boys from our 
local Scout Troop! 

Present this coupon for 10% off 
your entire purchase. 
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